ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

November 20, 2012
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on November 20, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Brink, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Trustee Barkel.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Brink.

2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the November 6, 2012 meeting. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed. Absent: Barkel.
3. Motion made by Trustee Oonk to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2012 Special Board Meeting with the amendment of a name change from Compagner to Brink. Trustee Brink supported the motion which passed. Absent: Barkel.
4. Board members took the oath of office for the new term beginning November 20, 2012 through November 20, 2016.
5. Treasurer Myaard reported winter 2012 taxes were committed and will appear on the website. Tax bills will be sent the first week of December. 
6. Zoning Administrator Mannes reported there were 16 building permits pulled in November; 6 for new homes. Work continues on reviewing the Master Plan.
7. Business Items:
a. Ottawa County Sheriff’s Department Report. 
i. Deputy Tuttle discussed the quarterly report findings. 
ii. The department improved efficiency with online reporting. 

iii. Deputy Tuttle’s car is due for replacement next year.

iv. The department is making significant progress on recent break-ins. 
b. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve the Rules and Regulations for Board Meeting conduct. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed. Absent: Barkel. 
c. Supervisor Nykamp introduced proposed changes to committed fund balances. 
8. Committee Reports:
a. CEMETERY. Supervisor Nykamp placed reflective stakes in West Drenthe Cemetery to ease finding grave location.

b. ROADS. Recent repaving on Quincy Street is showing premature signs of erosion. Additional gravel will be added to stabilize the road.
c. ELECTION. Clerk Evink reported the November 6th General Election had heavy voter turnout. She also mentioned the township should consider adding a 4th precinct or relocating Precinct No. 2 to a location with a larger parking lot. 
9. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. MTA Information Update. 
b. Prein & Newhof’s Christmas open house is next week Friday, Nov. 30. 

10. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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